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DATE:  October 15, 2024 

RE:  1021 Watson Street (permit application # T2024-0322) 

FROM:  Amy Dismukes, ISA certified arborist: SO-11264A 

An application was received requesting the removal of (2)        
allspice trees due to construction; owners are build an addition 
to the house. A site inspection was performed and documented 

the following species: Pimenta dioica 
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Thinning canopy, branch dieback and chlorotic 
(yellowing) foliage can indicate a nutrient deficiency or 

root/vascular disruption. 
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Alternative view of tree #1 
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The canopy of tree 
#1 is thinning and 
there are wounds 
at the base of the 
tree, potentially 

mechanical.                          

Vascular                                  
disruption would 

account for lack of 
foliage. 
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Allspice tree #2 with similar damage to 

exhibited on the trunk 
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RECOMMENDATIONS by Urban Forestry  Manager: Although there is 
really nothing wrong with either tree, the HARC building    permit 
was approved earlier this year which allows the removal of the trees. 

Diameter:  7.6” + 6.1” = 13.7” 

Location:  50% (the trees are located in the back yard and are not 
visible to the public)   

Species:  50% (not on protected tree list or unprotected list) 

Condition:  80% (the trees are both in relatively decent condition 
other than damage to the base, possible mechanical) 

Total Average Value =  60%  

Value x Diameter = 13.7” x 60%  

8.2 replacement caliper inches 
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